
ANNOUNCEMENT SHEET 
September 29, 2009 
28th SCHOOL DAY 

 
HOSA meeting Thursday morning at 7:40 in D-5. 
 
The girls tennis team posted a 6-3 win yesterday against West Henderson. 
Winning at both singles and doubles were Erin Kearse, Cydney Goodwin and 
Callie Fox. Sarah Gosnell, Katie Hargrove and Megan Cooper also won their 
matches. Our tennis team will play Tuscola at home tomorrow at 4:00 . Come out 
and see a good match and support our team! 
 
Boys Basketball will have Open Gym Thursday after school.  
 
There will be a very important PAW Club meeting Wednesday during homeroom 
and Thursday after school!  Please make plans to attend both meetings!  
 
The Drama Club will meet today after school in Ms. Judy’s room B-10.  Anyone 
interested should try to attend.  
 
Girls Open Gym will be today and Thursday after school. 
 
Anyone in Leo Club interested in helping out with Homecoming Festival need to 
meet in Mr. Allen’s room Wednesday morning at 7:45. 
 
If there are any girls interested in playing girls golf in the Fall of 2010 please 
come by Mrs. Medford’s classroom C2 at 7:45 a.m. Friday.  If you are unable to 
attend the meeting please contact Gracie Erwin or Jazmine Lopez.  
 
Students that have not turned in their permission forms to attend AB Tech or 
Haywood Community College need to do so as soon as possible.  See Ms. Ray in 
“E” Building for permission forms. 
 
Regular Homeroom Schedule tomorrow. 
 
TEACHERS:      Reminder that the following students are on a Field Trip today 
with Stephanie Kuykendall 
Kayte Alexander  Heather Rathbone 
Emily Birchfield  Hali Revis 
Candace Brown  Veronica Rogers 
Jessica Buckner  Sarah Sheehan 
Sarah Hatton   Tyler Warren 
Wesley Lash   Megan Wheeler 
Amy Lynch   Leah Worley 
Tasha Plemmons  Sarahann Worley 
Paige Ramsey  
 
During homeroom Wednesday you will need to conduct the 
following elections: 
 



Seniors Only will Vote for Homecoming Queen   
(Tally and Return these ballots to Ms. Larson’s box.) 
 
Juniors and Seniors Only will Vote for Class Officers 
(Tally and Return these ballots to the Office.) 
  
CAFETERIA DUTY   (September 28 – October 2) 
1st Lunch  Kadie Boone and Howell 
2nd Lunch DeGrove and Fountain 
3rd Lunch Conner and McDaniel 
 
GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT INFORMATION 
 
The Wendy’s High School Heisman Award deadline for application is 
approaching soon.  Wendy’s gift cards and a chance to attend all of the Heisman 
Memorial Trophy weekend festivities in New York City are possibilities for 
seniors who excel in academics, athletics, and community/school involvement.  
See Mr. Blackburn in the Counseling Center as soon as possible for details. 
 
Seniors and Juniors: 
The Asheville Mall is also holding a “College Night” on Thursday, October 1 
from 6:00 to 9:00. 
 
DAR (Daughters of American Revolution) Essay Contest/ Scholarship.  Local, 
state, and national level Competition available for students who are interested in 
writing and Citizenship.  Part I of the application is available now and is due back 
October 16! 
 
We have two wonderful opportunities available to our senior students.  Asheville-
Buncombe Technical Community College offers a high school visitation day 
exclusively for seniors on Friday, October 2.  In addition, Haywood community 
College is also offering tours and a career/business showcase on their campus on 
Thursday, October 15.  We would love to take students who are interested in 
attending a two- year school to either of these events.  Permission forms and sign-
up sheets are available with Mrs. Lynn Ray in “E” Building. 
 
First semester students who have signed up to take the PSAT in their math classes 
are reminded to come by guidance and pay $13.00 by Friday, October 9.  If this is 
your first time taking the PSAT and you are enrolled in Geometry and in the 9th 
and 10th grade, there is no charge.  If you have taken the PSAT before, there is a 
$13.00 fee due when you sign up.  2nd semester students taking math beyond 
Geometry planning taking the PSAT on Wednesday, October 14 need to come by 
guidance.  All students are reminded to pay $13.00 before Friday, October 9.   



We encourage all students planning to attend a four-year college to take this test.  
We MUST have a number by Friday, October 9 to insure that everyone has a test 
booklet.    
 
SENIORS:  Be sure to come by the counseling center every few days to check on 
new scholarships with September and October deadlines.  NC State Park 
Scholarship, East Tennessee Roan Scholars, and the Elk Nursing and Elks Most 
Valuable Student Scholarships now available. 
 
Important deadlines THIS WEEK: 
--Roan Scholarship (for ETSU) applications into counseling center 
Oct. 1! 
--Nov.7 SAT registration deadline Oct. 1! 
--LATE registration for Oct. 24 ACT Oct. 2! 
 


